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Heathfield Primary & Nursery School  

Weekly News – 27th September 2024  

 

Important dates coming up: 
3rd Oct. SR Year 6 Sleepover  

7th Oct. Harvest Festival – foodbank collection 

10th Oct. KD Year 3 Sleepover 

15th Oct. SR Year 1/2 Nottingham trip 

17th Oct. KD Year 1/2 Nottingham trip 

17th Oct. SR Year 3 Sleepover  

18th Oct. End of term 

4th Nov. School reopens 

20th Dec. End of term 

6th Jan. School reopens 

29th Jan. ‘25 INSET day – school closed to all pupils 

14th Feb. ‘25 End of term 

24th Feb. ‘25 School reopens 

4th April ‘25 End of term 

22nd April‘25 INSET day – school closed to all pupils 

23rd April ’25 School reopens 

23rd May ‘25 End of term 

2nd June ‘25 School reopens 

30th June ‘25 INSET day – school closed to all pupils 

25th July ‘25 End of academic year 2024/2025 

 

Whole School Attendance: 94.1% 

SR: Jaguars 98.5% 

KD: Panthers 98.1% 

Bump Notes Going Digital  

Dear Parents,  
 

Please be informed that all bump notes 
will be emailed to you instead of 
sending paper copies home at the end 
of the day.  
 

We kindly ask that you check your 
emails regularly for any notifications 
regarding your child's bump notes.  
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Spooky Disco  

The details for our 2024 Spooky 
Disco will be shared in next week's 
newsletter - including dates and 
how to book tickets.  

It's going to be Spooktacular! 

 

foodbank collection 

On Monday 7th October, we will be holding 
our annual Harvest festival celebration and as 
in previous years, we will be supporting the 
Bestwood and Bulwell foodbank.  
 

We are asking families to make a small 
donation of non-perishable foods to the 
foodbank to help other families that are in 
need.  
 

If your child would like to bring a donation, 
can these please be brought in to school and 
given to class teachers by Monday 7th 
October. 

Online safety  

for younger pupils 

The NSPCC have launched Techosaurus to help 
explain the importance of being safe online.  

You can order a pack with or without a 
donation to NSPCC via this link 
https://shop.nspcc.org.uk/products/new-
techosaurus-activity-pack  

https://shop.nspcc.org.uk/products/new-techosaurus-activity-pack
https://shop.nspcc.org.uk/products/new-techosaurus-activity-pack


      

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

         

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 
 

PLEASE USE THIS QR CODE TO REGISTER 

YOUR INTEREST FOR THE YEAR 2 

RESIDENTIAL TRIP TO SHERWOOD 

FOREST. 

 

 Year 1 & 2   
Nottingham trip! 
As we have been learning all about the city 
we live in, Key Stage 1 will be taking a trip to 
Nottingham city centre using the trams. We 
will be looking out for Watson Fothergill 
buildings and other key landmarks. 
  

Badgers, Foxes and Hares will be visiting on 
Tuesday 15th of October 
& Owls, Hedgehogs, Squirrels and Rabbits 
will be visiting on Thursday 17th of October.  
 

This is a free trip however we cannot take 
your child without your permission so please 
sign up on Arbor now! 
 

If you are able to come and support us on 
our trip, please let your child's class teacher 
know.  

 

 

 

 

Year 3's... 
 

Remember to sign up for the Year 3 
Sleepover, making memories and building 
confidence. Scan the QR code on the 
poster to sign up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Facebook group invite  

https://www.facebook.com/share/g/CWHZsSCTJXA7n
XCy/?mibextid=K35XfP 

 
 
 

 
 

 Wellbeing at  
Heathfield 
This half term  
we are focussing  
on our well-being area 

of Connect 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A great way to connect with 
others is through kindness. A 
simple act to help others not only 
makes them feel good but helps 
us to feel good too! This week we 
are encouraging our children to 
carry out random acts of 
kindness, from giving 
compliments, sharing a smile or 
helping out in the classroom or at 
home can really brighten up each 
other’s day. 
 

Let’s connect and colour our 
world with kindness!  

Important Notice:  
Bikes and Scooters 
 

Dear Parents, 
Please note that bikes and scooters are left 
at the owner’s risk and should be stored in 
the designated shelters or bike racks. 
 

Electric scooters are NOT permitted to be 
ridden on campus. 
 

For the safety of all adults and children, we 
kindly ask that bikes and scooters be 
dismounted at the gates. 
 

Thank you for your understanding and 
cooperation. 

Reminder: Labelling 
Children's Uniforms 

Dear Parents, 

Please ensure that your child’s uniform 
is clearly labelled with their name. This 
will help us easily identify and return any 
lost property items. 

Thank you for your cooperation.  

 
 

New Maths Tests  
Every year, all children from Y1-Y6 complete 
maths tests as part of our assessment 
approach. This year, we are trialling an 
updated version of the tests to more closely 
match what we teach and when we teach it.  
 

These will be done termly – Autumn, Spring 
and Summer. All pupils who would normally 
sit the old tests will sit the new ones. The 
data from the trial will help improve the 
tests in future years.  
 

However, if you don’t wish for your child’s 
data to be used in the trial, please complete 
the following form by 13th November: 
https://forms.office.com/e/0Xi73MbXms  

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/share/g/CWHZsSCTJXA7nXCy/?mibextid=K35XfP
https://www.facebook.com/share/g/CWHZsSCTJXA7nXCy/?mibextid=K35XfP
https://forms.office.com/e/0Xi73MbXms


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery & Reception 

Year 1/2 

Year 3/4 

This Week…  

F2 have been becoming experts retelling their bus ride story! We are 
sending home a story map for your child to try retelling it to you! We 
have also been reviewing our phonics and now have different groups 
for phonics so we can focus exactly on what each child needs.  
In F1, we have been making pigs out of different shapes and building 
houses out of different materials to check if they are waterproof. We 
have also thought how we are all special and individual. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
This Week… we have been working on writing sentences. We have listened carefully to some 

sentences dictated by our teachers and tried hard to write them down using all of the 
handwriting skills we have been learning. In maths, year 1 children have been looking at number 
lines and completing missing numbers. In year 2 we have been partitioning numbers into tens 
and ones and creating numbers using ten sticks and cubes. In Geography this week we have 
been looking at maps and the surrounding area of our school. We have also begun our music 
sessions this week. We will be listening to The Beatles this half term and appraising their songs! 
In History we have learned about the changes over time in key places throughout Nottingham.  
Parents and Carers of Year 2 children: If you have not done so already, please complete the 
form for the Year 2 residential trip as soon as possible. More information will follow once we 
have key dates booked and gathered all information from the Sherwood Forest YHA. 

 

This Week…  

Year 3 and 4 have continued learning more about Ancient Egypt, including 
significant individuals and hierarchy. In Design and Technology, we have been 
planning healthy meals based on the Eatwell Plate, in readiness to make our 
own food over the next couple of weeks. In PE, we have been learning how to 
balance in PE with tension. We are really enjoying our new class text, The Heart 
Scarab all about a boy who paints inside the tombs of Ancient Egypt. 

Next week…  

F2 will learn to retell the story of 
Goldilocks and the 3 Bears, and we will 
be going on a walk around the block 
(you will have received a text about 
this). 

F1 will start to learn to retell the Bear 
Hunt and look at lots of different types 
of bears.  

 

Next week… we will 
be continuing to work on 
our sentence structure 
and practising rehearsing 
sentences before we 
write them down. We will 
also be looking at e-safety 
during computing to help 
us to stay safe online! We 
would like to remind 
parents to ensure children 
are not accessing any 
games or apps that 
include chat rooms.   

Next week…  
we will be using 
our cutting skills in 
Design and 
Technology, 
preparing food 
safely. 

Year 5/6 
This Week…   

Year 5&6 had an exciting week with their trip to York. It was a great 
experience seeing a city steeped in history as well as learning more about 
the Vikings at Jorvik and at Dig. We have continued to develop our 
understanding of word classes and sentence structure by exploring verbs 
and verb phrases as well as practising our handwriting even more with some 
truly beautiful results. In Geography, the children have explored how long 
ships helped the Vikings to invade certain cities. In history, they've further 
explored life in Viking Britain including the legal system. 
 

Next week…  

SR Y6 Sleepover on 
Thursday 3rd October 

We'd love to see some 
Viking inspired 
homework projects! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


